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1.
Summary
1.1
  To provide the Committee with details on the revised Procurement Strategy being adopted by the Council.
2.
Details

2.1
The overriding purpose and aim of the Procurement Strategy is to develop a quality procurement and contract management culture which will assist in achieving the Council’s Corporate policies and objectives. The strategy outlines how the Council undertakes Procurement and outlines the importance in the way this culture will develop.

2.2
The previous Procurement Strategy was written in 2004 and required updating. An update had been requested in both external and internal audit recommendations.  proposal is to adopt the CIPFA Contract Procedure Rules for the Council.
2.3
The Procurement Strategy is the link between the documented Contract procedure rules and the development of detailed codes of practice, training and the establishment of operational procedures. TRDC has recently updated its Contract Procedure rules as part of the Constitution and the procurement policy has been updated on the intranet.
2.4
Once adopted, the shared Procurement Manager will communicate the changes to the Heads of Service and provide training to staff involved in the procurement process.
3.
Environmental Benefits 

3.1
There are no specific Environmental Benefits to adopting the new Procurement Strategy. The new strategy references the Sustainable Action Plan and the initiatives the Council is trying to adopt.
4.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
4.1
The recommendations to adopt the new Procurement Strategy is to bring the procurement process in line with the organisational goals of the Council. The strategy will be published on the intranet as a public document.
4.2
Members are recommended to adopt the new procurement strategy. The Strategy has been approved by the Management Board.
5.
Policy and Budget Reference and Implications

5.1
The recommendations in this report are within the Council’s agreed budgets. Training to staff will be provided and the new stratgey communicated. Internal policy guidance will be updated.
6.
Financial Implications
6.1
There are no financial implications in adopting the new Contract Procedure Rules.
7
  Legal, Staffing, Environmental, Customer Services Centre and Health & Safety Implications
7.1
None specific.

8.
Communications and Website Implications
8.1
As outlined in the main report, the Procurement Manager will communicate changes to Heads of Service and cascade to staff that are heavily involved in the procurement process. Rules will be published separately on the Internet for easy access.
9.
Equal Opportunities Implications

9.1
A Full Equalities Impact assessment has been performed and logged with our Performance and Partnerships team.
10.
Risk Management Implications

10.1
The Council has agreed its risk management strategy which can be found on the website at http://www.threerivers.gov.uk. In addition, the risks of the proposals in the report have also been assessed against the Council’s duties under Health and Safety legislation relating to employees, visitors and persons affected by our operations.  There are no risks for consideration.

Report prepared by:
Derek Hatcher, Shared Procurement Manager
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